
Logan City School District COVID Response Plan for 2022-2023

As we begin the 2022-2023 school year, we have once again adjusted our COVID response plan to reflect changes based
on current recommendations.

PREVENTION
Illness Protocols
It is critical to continue to be diligent with district illness protocols. Employees or students who experience symptoms or
are ill should remain home until symptoms subside. If symptoms are COVID-19 related, individuals are encouraged to
take advantage of testing.

Face Coverings (Masks)
Masks and other face coverings remain an individual tool for reducing the spread of COVID-19. Any individual who
chooses to wear a mask should feel comfortable and welcome to do so in our schools.

COVID Testing
Information on testing locations and times will be provided at https://coronavirus.utah.gov/utah-covid-19-testing-locations/

Vaccination
A major tool currently available is vaccination. The decision to receive a vaccine is a personal decision and parental
consent is required for anyone under 18. Vaccinations are free through the Bear River Health Department or can be
scheduled through local pharmacies or health care providers.

Hygiene
Handwashing and hand-sanitizing continue to be important in reducing the spread of COVID-19 or other infectious
conditions. Hand sanitizer and soap dispensers are readily available in schools for students and staff.  Handwashing,
hand sanitizing, and other good hygiene practices will be encouraged by teachers and school staff.

INTERVENTION
In cooperation with the Bear River Health Department, we will address positive cases or exposures to COVID-19 cases in
the our district as follows:

Individuals Who Test Positive (Isolation)

Individuals who test positive:
● Must isolate themselves for at least five days starting the day after the test collection date.
● They may return to school after five days if their symptoms have improved and they have been fever free for 24

hours without fever reducing medication.
● It is recommended that individuals returning after five days wear a mask for five additional days.

Notifications of identified cases
When a positive case of Covid-19 is identified in a class, a courtesy email will be shared with the parents of the students
within that classroom notifying them of the possibility of exposure. There will be no requirements or recommendations for
quarantine based on a possible exposure.

District Dashboard
The District will maintain a weekly updated Covid-19 casecount dashboard at www.loganschools.org.  This dashboard will
be updated on Monday mornings and will reflect the case counts that have been reported to our staff by the Bear River
Health Department as well as individual families.
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